
 
 
 
 
 
Circular No: PMEX/MEM/018-2011               May 20, 2011 
 
All Members of 
Pakistan Mercantile Exchange Limited 
(Formerly National Commodity Exchange Limited) 
 
Subject:- SECP Circular Regarding Refund / Adjustment of Excess Paid 

Broker Registration Fee 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
We enclose herewith copy of Securities & Exchange Commission of Pakistan letter No. 
SM/SE/2(207)2009 dated May 19, 2011 along with circular No.8 of 2011, whereby the 
Commission has decided that the registration fee deposited by the applicant 
members/brokers after August 25, 2010 in excess of revised fee specified by the 
Commission for grant of certificate of registration under Rule 10 of the Commodity 
Exchange and Futures Contract Rules 2005 shall, at the option of the brokers/applicants, 
either be refunded or adjusted against their respective future renewal of broker 
registration.  
 
The Commission has also specified that applications for grant of refund must be 
submitted to the SECP by the applicants within 60 days from the date of issuance of 
circular No.8 by the Commission i.e. May 19, 2011. The Commission has also specified 
that in case of non receipt of application from the concerned member/broker within 60 
days, the Commission would assume that the amount is required to be adjusted in the 
subsequent year renewal of broker registration.  
 
In view of the foregoing, we hereby request the members/brokers to communicate their 
decision in writing to the Commission within aforesaid specified time.  
 
Please feel free to contact us for any clarification or assistance in this respect.  
 
    For & on behalf of the Exchange 
 
 
 
 
              Aamir Zareef Khan 
             Head of Compliance 
 
Attachments:- Copy of SECP Letter and Circular. 





 


